

Halfpenny Lane J, I & N School

Halfpenny Lane Pontefract West Yorkshire WF8 4BW T: 01977 703270 W: halfpenny.patrust.org.uk E: admin@halfpenny.patrust.org.uk

Wednesday 18th December 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

## Parking around School

I am aware that during the peak times of bringing and collecting the children from school, the streets and car park around school are very congested. Often, I remind all parents within my weekly newsletter about parking appropriately and ensuring that all people can enter and exit school safely.

I have been made aware from parents regarding people driving and parking inappropriately around Halfpenny Lane. More recently, I have been made aware of damage to other cars in the car park. I am concerned that we have members of our community that would knowingly damage another car and not have the moral compass to make the school aware of this accident. I am convinced that the damaged caused, as seen by myself, would have been acknowledged by the driver which only disappoints me further that the accident has not been dealt with appropriately. Each day, we teach the children the values and principles to be well rounded individuals, we expect all parents to be the same role models.

Please can I ask that we drive and park appropriately around the school and surrounding streets of Halfpenny Lane. Also, that if accidents do unfortunately happen, we deal with the issue so that any accidental damaged caused can be rectified correctly.

Thank you for your continued support,

Mr J Parkinson